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Meeting Apology 
Please use the club web-
site before 3 pm on 
meeting day to apologise 
or add a guest, or you will 
be required to reimburse 
the club for your meal 
cost. 
http://
www.kuringgairotary.org.au 
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In this issue 

Ross Lambert 
Ross spoke so well and covered a broad 
range of topics, and still had some topics 
to cover, a decision was made to invite 
him to complete his presentation on an-
other date very soon. 

A full report will be issued following the 
final presentation. 

Attendance Sheet for  
up-coming Functions  

Please see Caroline for the Attendance 
sheet to nominate for these functions: 

Sat 21 Apr - Trivia Night 
Sat 26 May - Dinner for 8 (host or attend) 

This  Week 
Our Emyr, is a world recognised music 
examiner and as a consequence spends 
too much time away form our club.  
 
This is our opportunity to catch up with 
what and where Emyr has been. 

Michael Tyler Membership 
Michal has selected some of the Gordon/
Pymble list to post la letter of invitation to a 
Rotary meeting. We need phone volun-
teers for followup phoning 
We are targeting a meeting 30 April 

Last Week 
 Ross Lambert: social media 

From Pat Skellet 
Did enjoy reading the latest KOONGGA.  As it 
happens I worked with Tom Sweeney for many 
years at the RIDBC and you may recall that 
Tom and wife, Joy, sang at my Changeover 
Dinner at Avondale back in 2000.  I also uti-
lised his singing talents at a dinner I hosted for 
the wives of Club Presidents back in 1994 
when Ivan was District Governor.  I would like 
to have come over to hear him speak but such 
was not to be.   I find it difficult to get out and 
about, particularly at night, so must content 
myself with reading about it all.  
  
Congratulations to the Club on the splendid 
organisation for the Cycle Classic.   Typical of 
Ku-ring-gai to do things so well.  Looks like it 
will be on the Calendar for some years to 
come.  
Cheers - PatS 

Chris Hoch—Red Shield 
Red Shield appeal 19 May, Chris needs 9 
volunteer drivers  

Peter Kipps—BHCC 

 Volunteers and Marshalls did an out-
standing job on the day 

 Sponsors were generally happy 
 8 Authorities are involved, and we don’t 

know what they are thinking,  
 The last category is the riders and we 

have had good feedback from our survey 
 



What is Rotary? A  Video 
The internet connection remains as uncertain as ever - 
apparently about five families share one dedicated wifi 
which collapses if more than three are on it at any one 
time so I'm writing this at 8.30am Spanish time when eve-
ryone is still sleeping off the previous night. 

We managed to retrieve Koongga - fantastic result and 
comments seconded by my son who said it was the best 
organised he had ever been on - took him 2h30 to do the 
50k. 

The Spanish have just called a general strike so it looks 
like we could be here for some time - damn! Last night we 
went to the local bar (one of fifteen) and had tappas fol-
lowed by a prawn paella and stewed oxtails and a local 
fruit ice cream for 10 Euros a head - no wonder bankrupt 
pms come here. 

Cheers  GT  

AN interesting Video is available on lur WEB, you can 
look at it now. 
 
Please select http://www.kuringgairotary.org.au/  and 
then choose TAB “About us” and then “What is Rotary 
video”, if you don’t have Flash player installed you will 
be asked if you want to install. 

From Graham Timms in Spain 

Computer bug—Linda Lam Rolfs 
This can be a potential problems for PC own-
ers.  Please forward to our club members and families 
and friends.  It's worth to check it out before it's too late. 
 Linda  
   
This relates to the DNS Changer Trojan. 
Ten thousand Australian internet users are among four 
million worldwide who face a total internet blackout from 
July 9 thanks to a malicious piece of software that in-
fected their computers without their knowledge. 
That is the warning to Australian internet users from the 
Australian Communications and Media Authority, which 
today issued a statement appealing to internet users to 
check if they were infected. 
http://www.smh.com.au/digital-life/consumer-security/
ten-thousand-australians-face-web-blackout-20120329-
1w00q.html 
To check your home PC: 
http://www.dns-ok.gov.au/ 

MUNA 
“Two students from PLC, Christine Wang and Elissa 
Zhang, will be speaking briefly about their experience at 
MUNA at our meeting tonight, 2 April.”  

Splash for Cash 
Some of you will remember Koz Yamada, our spon-
sored candidate to RYLA this year, who came and 
talked to our Club recently.  Koz is a keen member of 
the new Lower North Shore Rotaract Club and is help-
ing to organise the Lower North Shore “Splash for 
Cash” event to be run on 22 April, from 1-4.30pm at 
Mosman Swim Centre.  Splash for Cash is an annual 
swimathon run in various locations and raises funds for 
the Royal Institute for Deaf and Blind Children.  Koz 
and her club are seeking our support in several ways – 
donating prizes for their raffle, sponsoring some of the 
participants or even swimming ourselves!  Can you 
help?  If so, please contact Koz directly on            0401 

219 261       or email kozue.yamada@gmail.com or call 
Joy Newling on 9487 2338.”  

Rasma—Bobbin Head Cycle Classic 
From Rasma 

Congratulations and well done! 
I had text messages starting at 0630 Adelaide time yes-
terday and photo's of the boys ready to ride. 
Followed up by text, photo's and phone calls to say how 
much they enjoyed the BHCC. 
It is officially on their calendar for next year and they feel 
others will follow. 
Comments were: 
 Really well organised 
 good run 
 good food 
 very happy with marshals and directions  
 they were even happy with the way police herded them 

together when needed. 
 These boys did the 100km ride - lunatics! 
 I'm glad your headaches and hard work paid off. 
 Hope you are all having a really big drink tonight - you 

all deserve it. 
amazing Ku ring gai and Turramurra team effort. 
Let me know the final $$ tally. 
absolutely brilliant everyone 
keep smiling  Rasma 



 

Remainder of 2011-2012 Calendar  

DATE Speaker  (BM = Board meeting) 
Monday 2 April Emyr Evans  BM 

Monday 9 April Easter Monday 

Monday 16 April DVD on new ideas in Rotary plus open forum for members to 
speak their mind  

Saturday 21 April  Trivia night 

Monday 23 April Robin Millar, Financial Information Service, Centrelink – Topic: 
Retirement Options  

Monday 30 April  Patrick Haynes: "Huskies in the Antarctic in the 60's"  

Monday 7 May BM 

Monday 14 May Ivan Cribb, Member -  Topic: Life Story  

Monday 19 May Red Shield collection 

Monday 21 May Hat day 

Saturday 26 May dinners-for-eight 

Monday 4 June BM 

Monday 11 June Queen’s birthday – no meeting 

Monday 18 June  

Monday 25 June Changeover 


